
  
Stow Police Department Page: 1 

Dispatch Log  From: 01/01/2024  Thru: 01/07/2024     0000 – 2359 
 

For Date: 01/01/2024  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0059 TRAFFIC CONTROL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    OLD FIRE STATION - CRESCENT ST 
 
                0213 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

accidental apple watch dial 
 
 

         Narrative:     
S25 and S4 spoke to party 
 

 
                0631 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Male party having stomach issues, throwing up 
 

         Narrative:     
S23 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 responded 
EMD coded BLS 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 7.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-1-IN 
 
                1134 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1247 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1455 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + TAYLOR RD 
 
                1553 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1558 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1621 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1633 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 044CRESCEN] CEMETARY - CRESCENT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    367354AC 
       Refer To Accident:    367354AC 
 
                1654 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CORTLAND DR 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS ODOR OF GAS COMING FROM HIS FIREPLACE.  
E14,S12,S4 
 

         Narrative:     
NO GAS READINGS. HOMEOWNER ADVISED HOW TO PROCEED 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-2-IN 
 
                1735 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 407] 7 MAPLE STREET - MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

RESIDENTIAL ALARM. ZONE: KITCHEN MOTION. S12,S4 RESPONDING 



 
         Narrative:     

AREA CHECKED. HOME IS SECURE 
 

 
                1813 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1818 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1833 ALARM, BURGLAR False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    [STW 407] 7 MAPLE STREET - MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

RESIDENTIAL ALARM. ZONE: KITCHEN MOTION. S12,S4 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
CANCELLATION REQUESTED BY KEY HOLDER.  
 

 
                2029 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

MEDICAL ALARM ACTIVATION. R17,L3,S12,S4,ALS3 
 

         Narrative:     
TRANSPORTED TO EMERSON HOSPITAL. STARTING MILES, ZERO. 
 

         Narrative:     
ARRVING AT EMERSON - ENDING MILES 6.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-3-IN 
 
 
For Date: 01/02/2024  -  Tuesday  
 
                0421 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0815 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0825 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0847 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0912 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                0926 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1044 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Could Not Locate   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

209A extension to be served. 
 

         Narrative:     
Unable to serve.  
 

         Narrative:     
S21 follow-up with court. Court states party will be  
residing in Charlton and the RO was sent there for service.  
 

 
                1145 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1249 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1256 ASSIST CITIZEN No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports she may have left her purse in a Uber leaving  



a friends house on crescent street. She was advised to call  
Uber directly since she has been unable to get ahold of the  
driver. Also advised a log entry will be made. 
 

 
                1321 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 abandoned called in by Maynard pd. S21 responds. 
 

 
                1327 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115] WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard PD request Officer to respond to the refuge area for  
a suspicious activity call they deemed to be in Stow. A  
female party was running in the wildlife refuge and was  
approached by five men who tried to block her path while  
running. S6 responds to Welcome center. 
 

         Narrative:     
S21 spoke with a few teens matching the description who are  
on a field trip with chaperones and were in the area of the  
bunkers. S21 reports no crime committed this may be a  
misunderstanding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Reporting party has since left area, Maynard and wildlife  
spoke with RP and were handling the call.  
 

 
                1522 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

LTC APPLICATION DROP OFF 
 

 
                1539 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

BOX 4312 PLACED ON TEST 
 

 
                1546 RADAR VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1606 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1615 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1618 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1758 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1854 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in, requests to speak with an officer in regard to  
previous 1 car MVA.  
 

         Narrative:     
S21 responded 
 

 
                1856 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1913 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1935 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 



                1940 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUNSET RD 
         Narrative:     

maynard requests medical mutual aid. R17 responding  
 

         Narrative:     
transporting to Emerson. Starting miles: 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
ending miles 5.7 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-4-IN 
 
                2105 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

01/02/2024 2108 One vehicle in lot, no one around. 
 

 
 
For Date: 01/03/2024  -  Wednesday  
 
                0020 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                0032 WELL BEING CHECK No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

S4 checking on pedestrian walking. 
 

         Narrative:     
No issues, party out for a walk.  
 

 
                0717 Road Safety Complaint Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 154] GLEASONDALE BRIDGE - GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting ice on the roadway. Highway notified  
 

 
                0803 Generator Test Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0825 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0842 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                0857 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0943 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party requesting to speak with an officer about an  
issue with a Contractor. S21 Advised party and will follow  
up and will file report at a later date.  
 

 
                1025 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOX] HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Boxboro Requesting a mutual aid ambulance R17 responding. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-5-IN 
 
                1111 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1151 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1212 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1234 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with information.  
 

 
                1319 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with Medication disposal.  
 

 
                1414 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 151] THE GETCHELL COMPANIES - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting assistance with a female party locked out  
of her house. S21 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
s21 was able to make contact with the party and assist. 
 

         Narrative:     
S21 assisted party with inoperable phone.  S21 contacted  
both daughters and grand-daughter who will assist RP with  
phone issue.   
 

 
                1530 SUDDEN DEATH Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

reporting party called for a wellness check on her boyfriend  
who she stated was feeling unwell when they last spoke  
1/2/24.  
 

         Narrative:     
s12 requested s3 & s2 upon gaining access to the residence 
 

         Narrative:     
s12 requested JDP from harvard 
 

         Narrative:     
s2 stated the medical exmainer accepted. 
 

         Narrative:     
medical examiner 90 min eta 
 

         Narrative:     
medical examiner on scene. 
 

         Narrative:     
m.e. has posession of the body. s12 will be on scene to  
secure the location. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-1-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    24-6-IN 
 
                1630 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walkin party for an appointment with S2 
 

 
                1631 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk-in party for a private sale requesting information. 
 

 
                1645 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk-in party stated she found a ring in the shaws parking  
lot. 
 

 
                1712 Erratic Operator Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOL] SLATERS - RT 117 
         Narrative:     



calling party reported an erratic operator in the town of  
Bolton. Advised to contact bolton pd. 
 

 
                1758 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 call. called back 2x and the automated system stated its  
a home remodeling company. No location on the ping. no  
address available. 
 

 
                1931 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
 
                2032 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2053 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 42mph  
 

 
                2054 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2059 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2107 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GATES LN 
         Narrative:     

911 abandon, attempted to call back with no answer 
 

         Narrative:     
s12 spoke with the calling partys parents. all clear.  
 

 
                2215 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON - BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

rp stated a vehicle was parked next to the lake 
s12 & s3 will investigate 
 

         Narrative:     
s12 stated the vehicle is in the parking lot.  
s12 spoke with the parties. All clear. 
 

 
 
For Date: 01/04/2024  -  Thursday  
 
                0015 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                0204 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0212 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0723 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for a party who has high blood  
pressure. Police and Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 7.7 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-7-IN 
 
                0800 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0830 911 Out of Town Taken/Referred to Other Agency   



  Location/Address:    [SUD] ASABET WILDLIFE REFUGE - STOW 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting assistance with being locked out of  
his car.  
 

         Narrative:     
transferred to Sudbury 911.  
 

 
                0835 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0843 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0927 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S12 assisting party with directions.  
 

 
                0950 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Monitoring Co reporting a life alert activation. Police and  
Fire resounding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-8-IN 
 
                1010 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting medical for her daughter who has had a  
nosebleed for over an hour. Police and Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Maynard A1 transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 7.4 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-9-IN 
 
                1015 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1111 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1146 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1224 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1305 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1533 Fire, District Team Activation Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [HK 511GREATRD] GROVE ST 
         Narrative:     

TACTICTAL TEAM ACTIVATION 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-10-IN 
 
                1601 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                1618 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     

top speed was 37 mph  
 

 
                1626 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    374093AC 



         Narrative:     
CITATION ISSUED 
 

       Refer To Accident:    374093AC 
 
                1641 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    374129AC 
         Narrative:     

CITATION ISSUED 
 

       Refer To Accident:    374129AC 
 
                1646 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

VERBAL - SPEED 
 

 
                1652 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

VERBAL -DEFECTIVE EQUIPMENT 
 

 
                1701 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1724 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1755 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1900 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS MISSING DOG. ASKED IF WE HAD RECEIVED ANY  
CALLS ABOUT A DOG IN THE AREA OF BOXMILL RD. NO CALLS  
RECEIVED, TOOK CALLERS INFO 
 

 
                2123 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                2123 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2131 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 383HUDSONR] HUDSON ROAD AUTO - HUDSON RD 
 
                2136 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 255HUDSONR] RADANT TECHNOLOGIES INC - HUDSON RD 
 
                2141 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
 
                2146 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2152 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2215 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2314 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Employee from the fire academy reports he set the alarm off  
accidently. American alarm was advised. 
 

         Narrative:     
S21 responds.  
 

 
                2333 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2340 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
 
For Date: 01/05/2024  -  Friday  
 
                0132 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0828 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0850 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0943 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1018 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in, here to pick up old battery pack from Bay 1.  
 

 
                1026 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Confirmed as accidential / wrong number dialed.  
 

 
                1100 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports on 1/2/24 around 5pm he spoke with 5 males in  
a white Subaru station wagon to advise them they were parked  
on private property. Caller wanted it noted that they  
appeared to be smoking marijuana. Caller was advised. 
 

 
                1103 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

caller found a small dog on great Rd. Called Boxboro ACO 
 

 
                1109 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assist walk in with perscription drug, disposal 
 

 
                1242 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1314 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1509 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] REO RD 
         Narrative:     

84 yr old F party with altered mental status 
 

         Narrative:     
res 17 transporting 1 to emerson sm 0 
 

         Narrative:     
res 17 arrived 5.2 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-11-IN 
 
                1546 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

calling party inquired regarding a lost wallet 
 



 
                1641 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

MEDICAL ALARM ACTIVATION 
 

         Narrative:     
ALARM COMPANY CALLED BACK STATING ITS A FALSE ALARM CAUSED  
BY THE CLEANERS. 
 

         Narrative:     
CONFIRMED ACCIDENTAL. SYSTEMS RESET. ALL UNITS CLEAR. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-12-IN 
 
                1656 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1656 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1737 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1742 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 498] MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

VEHICLE SOS NOTIFICATION. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 & S21 WILL BE SEARCHING THE AREA. SPOKE WITH TOYOTA  
TELEMATICS CENTER NO ADDITIONAL INFORMATION AT THIS TIME.  
LATEST PING REVEALED THE PARTY IN BOLTON. 
 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 ADVISED TO CONTACT BOLTON PD REGARDING A MATCHING VEHICLE  
REGISTERED IN THE AREA. BOLTON PD HAS BEEN NOTIFIED AND IS  
EN ROUTE.  
 

 
                1853 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] CARTER ST 
         Narrative:     

MUTUAL AID REQUEST FROM HUDSON FOR A 19 YR OLD MALE PARTY  
EXPERIENCING A SEIZURE. NON VERBAL. 
 

         Narrative:     
17 EN ROUTE TO MARLBOROUGH HOSPITAL. SM 0.0 EM 3.5 
 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-13-IN 
 
                1915 ALARM, BURGLAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ZONE 8 FAMILY ROOM - APPLE BLOSSOM LN 
         Narrative:     

BURGULAR ALARM ACTIVATION  
ZONE 8 FAMILY ROOM 
 

         Narrative:     
S21 & S3 INVESTIGATED THE AREA. ALL CLEAR. 
 

 
                2147 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

mv stop. s21 will be all clear with a verbal. 
 

 
                2158 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
 
For Date: 01/06/2024  -  Saturday  
 
                0024 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 



 
                0025 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                0623 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Medical alert activation with no response.  
 

         Narrative:     
S4/S6/R17/E19/ALS3 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
TRANSPORTING TO EMERSON 
 

         Narrative:     
ARRIVING AT EMERSON. ENDING MILES: 6.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-14-IN 
 
                0744 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS DEAD RACOON ON HER BACK DECK. CALLED BOXBORO  
ACO 
 

 
                0831 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1001 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS 2 DOGS IN THE ROAD ON GLEASDONDALE. CALLED  
BOXBORO ACO. S4 WILL CHECK AREA 
 

 
                1004 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ORCHARD DR 
         Narrative:     

CALLER CONCERED ABOUT MALE PARTY OVERLOADING A UHAL TRUCK.  
S4 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
PARTY IS MOVING OUT. LOADED SOME FURNITURE. TRUCK IS NOT  
OVER LOADED.  
 

 
                1011 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS 2 DOGS IN THE ROAD 
 

         Narrative:     
AREA CHECKED. GOA 
 

 
                1118 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

MAYNARD PD REQUESTS ASSISTANCE TRYING TO LOCATE THE OWNER OF  
A DMV IN THEIR TOWN. S4 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
NO ANSWWER AT THE DOOR. RESIDENT DOES NOT APPEAR TO BE HOME  
 

 
                1159 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSISTED WALK IN WITH QUESTIONS ABOUT USING 911  
 

 
                1217 ASSIST CITIZEN AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS AN ALARM SOUNDING. SHE STATED THAT NO ONE  



CURRENTLY LIVES AT THAT ADDRESS. S4 & S7 RESPONDING 
 

         Narrative:     
AREA CHECKED. HOME SECURE. NO ALARMS SOUNDING  
 

 
                1226 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WEDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS HER HUSBAND FELL DOWN & CAN NOT GET UP.  
E19,R17,ALS3 
 

         Narrative:     
TRANSPORTED TO EMERSON 
 

         Narrative:     
ARRIVING EMERSON. ENDING MILES 9.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-15-IN 
 
                1253 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 OFF WITH A WHITE KIA, NO PLATE 
 

         Narrative:     
CONFIRMED THIS WAS A TEST DRIVE. DEAKER FORGOT TO PUT A  
PLATE ON  
 

 
                1427 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSIST RESIDENT WITH PERSCRIPTION DRUG DROP OFF / DISPOSAL 
 

 
                1654 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1718 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

elderly female party fell out of a chair and is injured 
 

         Narrative:     
pro advised bls only 
 

         Narrative:     
all companies clear. res17 with a refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-16-IN 
 
                1831 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1839 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    NEIGHBORHOOD - CIRCUIT DR 
 
                1847 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + MINISTERS WAY 
         Narrative:     

Head lamp found on the side of the road 
 

 
                2102 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2108 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                2122 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                2134 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                2140 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
 
                2143 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 18] TOWN BUILDING - GREAT RD 
 
                2149 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 37] PATTERSON AUTO  BODY - GREAT RD 
 
                2152 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2202 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2204 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2208 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 10] MEETING HOUSE - MEETING HOUSE LN 
 
                2215 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                2314 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BER] HIGHLAND ST 
         Narrative:     

Berlin Fire requesting mutual aid for the working fire.  
E14/C20 responding. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-17-IN 
 
 
For Date: 01/07/2024  -  Sunday  
 
                0410 Road Safety Complaint AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     

Highway dept reporting a small MV possibly strike the  
island. S4 checked the area no signs of damage and no MV in  
the area.  
 

 
                0623 Road Safety Complaint AREA CHECKED   
       Vicinity of:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Call direct to Hudson reporting branches in the roadway. 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 checked the area. no trees in the roadway.  
 

 
                1003 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1126 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GARNER RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting a well being check on her friend. S4/S6  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Officers spoke with a female party who will reach out to the  
calling party.  
 

 
                1217 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a tree on wires. Highway department on  
scene cleared the tree and reporting no wires involved. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-18-IN 
 
                1334 Fire, District Team Activation Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [FRA] KATS CIR 
      Refer To Fire Case:    24-19-IN 
 



                1422 LOCKOUT AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting being locked out of her home. Police and  
Fire responding.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-20-IN 
 
                1426 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

HIghway dept reporting a MV off the roadway. S6 responding.  
reporting minor just needs to be pushed out of the snow.  
 

 
                1451 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

rp stated a wire is detached from his residence. lost power.  
power is now back on. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-21-IN 
 
                1515 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

rp stated there is a wire hanging about 5 ft from the ground  
( not in the road ). S21 investigated the area. appears to  
be a cable or phone wire no hazard. resident still has  
power. HLP notified. 
 

 
                1605 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

tree down across harvard rd, wires down . 
 

         Narrative:     
e14 will deploy a road closed sign to mitigate traffic in  
the area.  
 

         Narrative:     
s21 stated the tree is completely across the road. HLP has  
been notified 
 

         Narrative:     
s21 & s5 stated the road has been marked as closed until HLP  
clears. s21 & s5 clear. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-22-IN 
 
                1629 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

rp states a wire is down on the property. s21 to investigate 
 

 
                1636 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

male party difficulty breathing 
 

         Narrative:     
res 17 arrived at emerson with 1 em 8.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-23-IN 
 
                1639 FIRE, INSPECTION Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

rp states the gas stove will not turn off. party is on the  
1st floor of the residence. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-27-IN 
 
                1646 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 



         Narrative:     
wire sparking behind home with smoke 
 

         Narrative:     
hlp en route 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-24-IN 
 
                1706 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SANDY BROOK DR 
         Narrative:     

tree on wire, wire is sparking 
 

         Narrative:     
hlp on scene 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-29-IN 
 
                1709 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

mva 
 

       Refer To Accident:    24-1-AC 
 
                1714 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

tree down e14 to remove debree 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-25-IN 
 
                1738 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

tree down covering one lane, 
 

         Narrative:     
highway dep has been notified. 
 

 
                1914 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

female party requiring a lift assist 
 

         Narrative:     
L3 stated all units are clear of the lift assist.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-28-IN 
 
                1947 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

hudson pd called and stated a rp reported a tree down in the  
area. 
 

         Narrative:     
s21 will be in the area to investigate 
 

         Narrative:     
s21 discovered the tree to be down at sudbury rd and north  
shore drive. stow highway has been notified and will en  
route. 
 

         Narrative:     
hazard removed. s21 will be clear. 
 

 
                2009 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 029STATE] HUDSON TOWN LINE - STATE RD 
 
                2011 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 999STATERD] SUDBURY TOWN LINE - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2014 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD + SUDBURY RD 



         Narrative:     
tree down in the area 
stow highway has been notified 
 

         Narrative:     
s21 will be in the area to mitigate hazard risk 
 

 
                2054 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WILDLIFE WAY + SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

rp stated a tree is down by wildlife and sudbury blocking  
entire road. no wires. 
 

 
                2324 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a branch on wires. HLP lineman on call was  
advised and is responding. 
 

         Narrative:     
S6 reports no arching at this time, Hlp will be on the way  
to clean up low hanging branch.  
 

 
                2327 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports large branch down in roadway. S6/S9 respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
Large branch is on the side of road, highway will be  
notified via email as it is not currently a hazard.  
 

 
                2330 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a large tree down across the roadway. S6/S9  
responding, Highway on call is also responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
S6 reports large tree in the radway, highway will be needed.  
 

         Narrative:     
Highway dept has removed tree from roadway.  
 

 
 

 

 


